
CROXTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Croxton Parish Council in the Village Hall
on Thursday 9th May 2019 at 7.30pm

Present:

Robert King

RK
Chairman




Doug Stephen
DS
Councillor
Gerald Goucher
GG
Councillor




Andrew Poore
AP
Councillor




Paul Dauny

PD
Councillor




Diana Goucher
DG
Clerk/RFO

Tony Yates

TY
Independent Auditor
Ivor Andrew

IA
Retiring Vice Chairman
Three Croxton residents were present
 Apologies: 
None received
 Declaration of Interest: None declared.

 Minutes of the last meeting held on 11th April: 
Having been circulated the Minutes were agreed as a true record. Proposed by DS seconded by GG.

 Matters Arising:

1. No NC or BDC Councillors were present.
2.  GTDP: 
RK had nothing new to report.  DS reported next meeting of Sub-Committee (15th May 2019) had not been confirmed.
3.  JNP Progress: 
RK still waiting for ‘made’ document from BDC.
4.  SAM2 Speed Sign: 
Councillors felt the new position in centre of village is successful but noted although the sign was in the village street it could only be aligned one way (looking South) due to age of cottages flint structure..

5. Chairmans Report: 
RK informed Councillors his full report had been emailed to them, but he would like to draw their attention to one or two points.  The Precept had been held at the same rate again this year, although it will need to be reviewed/increased this year.  Recycling has continued to be successful.  
The JNP, although now complete, has taken four and a half years at a cost of around£19,000 (funded predominantly by grants).  
RK suggested the frequency of PC meetings should be reviewed at the next Council Meeting.  He then thanked Councillors for their support particularly retiring Councillors Christine Carr and Vice Chairman Ivor Andrew (who has served for 12 years)
6. Presentation of the Accounts for year ending 31st March 2019:

These were presented and accepted at the CPC meeting of 11th April 2019 under item 5 Finance.

7. Present Councillors stand down
8. Chairing of Meeting by Parish Clerk/RFO: 
9. Election of Officers: 
Clerk received signed Declarations of Acceptance of Office from each Councillor.  Clerk asked for nominations for Chairman.  DS proposed RK seconded by GG.  RK agreed to serve again.
RK took over as Chairman and asked for nominations for Vice Chairman.  RK proposed DS and GG seconded.  DS agreed to serve as Vice Chairman.
The Clerk/RFO was nominated by RK and GG. 
Clerk received signed Declarations of Acceptance of Office from Chairman, Vice Chairman and from Clerk/RFO 

10. Councillors Register of Pecuniary Interests: 
 Forms were passed to the two new Councillors to be returned to Clerk by May 15th 2019 for transmittal to BDC.
11. To confirm Parish Council Representatives to Village Hall Management            

      Committee:

    DS and RK agreed to serve. RK replaces Councillor Andrew.
12. Planning: 
Councillors were given a full list of all Planning Applications for the last year up to        the present time, 4 remain Undecided, but these have already been fully discussed at previous meetings.
13. Agree Dates of Future Parish Council Meetings: 
Possible dates for meetings were on the Agenda.  RK suggested the frequency of meetings could be discussed at the next meeting in June along with the Precept which needs to be reviewed after remaining the same for several years now.
AOB:  
Regarding the Play Area RK reported the quote for swings repairs has been agreed but it would be 6-8 weeks before work can begin on the Swings.
The Chairman raised his disappointment that apologies for non - attendance at meetings were not always forthcoming from BD Councillors.
There being no other business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm.
R. King
Chairman
CROXTON PARISH -  ANNUAL MEETING

Present :

Parish Councillors
(5)




Mr. A Yates

Mr. Dave Vick

Mr. Nick Eagle

Mr Alex Vick

Mrs D. Goucher (CPC Clerk)

Chairman

Mr. R King
CPC Chairman

The Chairman opened the Annual Parish Meeting for items to be raised.

1.  Mr. Eagle expressed a vote of thanks to the Parish councillors for their work and efforts on behalf of the Croxton community as a whole. This was reinforced by other residents present. 
The Chairman expressed appreciation on behalf of the Councillors and Clerk.

2. The question was raised whether the recent elections could have been more widely “advertised” by way of Facebook or similar media. It was highlighted that full information was available on the Breckland website, and information also on the Parish noticeboard and in the Newsletter. 
On a previous query about possible use of Facebook for information circulation it was considered not really suitable as a means of distributing official Parish Council information as not all residents use Facebook.
R. King
Chairman
Signed 13 June 2019

